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DATE: July 18, 2023 
 

TO: Angela Calvillo 
Clerk of the Board 

 
FROM: Cristel Tullock 

Chief Probation Officer 
 

SUBJECT: Mobile Probation Service Centers Grant Accept and Expend Retroactive Language 
 

The department requests a Retroactive Accept and Expend for the Mobile Probation Service Centers 
Grant. The Mobile Probation Service Centers Grant is a new state grant. The application process was 
short due to the holidays with approximately three weeks to apply. Legislation development occurred 
shortly after award notification during budget season. Here is the timeline: 

• On November 22, 2022, The Board of State and Community Corrections (BSCC) released 
the funding notification for this new grant. 

• Adult Probation submitted the application on the January 6, 2023 due date. 
• On April 14, 2023, the BSCC notified Adult Probation Department of the award. 
• On May 10, 2023, the department began working with the Controller’s Office on the 

legislation. 
• July 17, 2023, legislation finalized. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact Taras Madison at taras.madison@sfgov.org. 
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